February 12, 1951 Mr. L. A. McNalley Minneapolis, Kansas Dear Mac: Last fall Bill Richards of Constant Construction Company called and asked that the utilities be turned on down at 9162 Mass. as they would need lights, water, and heat there while working on the plaster. I had these turned on in Mr. W. G.'s name so that it would not be necessary to go around and put up additional deposits as it was only a temporary service. The latter part of December, Bill came back and advised that they had finished but that it would be much cheaper to secure a person directly rather than having to send a man to do the clean-up work as their labors would have to be supervised. I assumed this would be agreeable with you and could see where it would cost less, so I had Ramsey clean up after the plasterers. It was also necessary to rent a scrubber and to again have the stools drained twice as they had been drained on November 30 to eliminate their freezing and bursting the plumbing. I am listing below the detail of the charges that have been paid by the World Company and charged to a clearing-up account, so you can make your check out to the World Company. The items marked with an asterisk were included in our regular bills so I do not have them to send on to you, however, if you need them for your file, I can get an extra invoice from the Kennedy 'lumbing Company. I did not have the floor rewaxed whereas it was necessary to scrub as I thought you would probably want to have this done if and when it is rented and after the painting has been completed. I told Janet about this when she was here last week but should have checked it with you before. January was just one busy month. Sincerely, Leo L. Bler llEller:ar